Stephen Scholem [docmus@optushome.com.au]
Dear Mr Curtis
I am responding to your invitation to write a written submission regarding the Government's MedicarePLUS proposals. I am going to address this topic in the form of a story as I believe the average Australian is very confused with the topic.
Yours sincerely
Deborah Scholem (a doctor's wife)
3 Blenheim Road 
North Ryde
NSW 2113
.............................................................................................................................................................................. 
The Story Of The Red Light and the Green Medicare Card.

Once upon a time in Sydney, Australia there lived a little boy who wanted to be a doctor when he grew up. While growing up his family had had a friendly and caring family doctor and this inspired him greatly. The boy studied hard at school and was lucky enough to go to university for five years (for a relatively small amount of money) as the year was 1973. When he had finished all his training he decided to "hang up his shingle" and start his dream ....

The first day (the 22nd February 1982) was very exciting (even if it was a little quiet). The Federal Government of the day changed quite soon after and gave everybody Medicare cards. This meant that and the doctor was soon being paid by the government to look after most of his patients. This wasn't too bad because he had no bad debts and he felt no one was missing out on medical attention. The Medicare patients loved it because they didn't have to part with any money on the day. The trouble was, he had to go along with what the government thought he was worth and unfortunately the government didn't always know how many bills the doctor had to pay to run his 'shop'.

Things went along pretty well until the good doctor had a wife and three small children to support. You see this doctor never hurried his patients in the consultation, he did house calls in the wee small hours, he gave results on the phone so that patients didn't have to go to the trouble of seeing him again but most of all he cared deeply for them and didn't want them to go without medical care because they couldn't afford to see him. 

By 1994 he decided to charge the government for everybody that needed his medical care. This eased his money worries but his life became very very hard. Patients came for little things (like if they had a sniffle or if they were lonely and wanted a chat). He worked so hard he didn't see his family or have time for fun. The problems got even worse when he and his wife began to fight all the time. He didn't know what to do. Who was to come first ?

In 2001 he made a very difficult decision to see less patients and charge the ones who were not on a pension a small amount to see him (about $ 10 each). This worked out to be the answer and soon people weren't coming unless they were really needing attention and he didn't see have to fit so many into his limited time. His family loved seeing him more and his wife's smiled came back. 

In 2003 the government got worried because so many doctors had started charging their patients that they tried to entice them back to charging them again with MedicarePLUS. The problem was this doctor had made up his mind three years ago that he would never trust the governments of the day again. You see, they had let him down all those years ago and he couldn't let that happen again.

The end of the story is a happy one. The doctor continued working hard for many more years and getting paid enough to have a two week holiday every year! He enjoyed having time to read, watch TV, go to synagogue and see his patients for as long as they needed....and they all lived happily ever after. 

Thank you for reading my story.
 

